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	Online Newsletter

Welcome to our first newsletter which is solely online via our app. Sharing our newsletter in this way is good for the environment and cuts down on our photocopying costs. It also means that a range of family members can access the newsletter. Paper copies of the newsletter are available from the school office on request.

Tier 4 restrictions

Following the announcement that Renfrewshire is to move in to tier 4 restrictions from 6.00pm this evening we have had to make some operational changes. These are outlined below:

After School Clubs - After school clubs are not permitted within tier 4 restrictions. Mrs McLaren and one of our Active Schools coaches had been taking an after school football club for children in primaries 5,6 & 7 on a Monday after school. This club cannot run at the moment however once restrictions are lifted; we will make arrangements for this this to resume.

Indoor PE – Last week I had shared with you indoor PE days for each class. As indoor PE is not permitted under tier 4 restrictions we will continue with outdoor PE over the coming weeks. If the weather is inclement outdoor PE will not take place children will participate in alternative wellbeing activities indoors. Please note however that outdoor learning is part of our curriculum and we are providing children with more learning experiences outdoors. In order to ensure that your child is comfortable during outdoor learning across the curriculum please ensure that they are dressed appropriately for the weather.

Communicating with staff– Face to face meetings are not permitted with staff at this time. If you need to contact a member of staff, please email or write a note in your child’ diary. If you wish to speak to either Mrs Bannigan or I please email us or phone the school office.
Objects from home –Children should only bring essential items to school: schoolbags, book bags and packed lunch resources. Other items such as toys, umbrellas or games must be left at home. Bringing additional resources into school increases the risk of multiple children touching or sharing an object which creates an increased risk of virus transmission. 
Staying Safe - Thank you for your ongoing support in following the current guidance at drop off and pick up times. In order to make sure that you are keeping yourself and others safe please ensure that only one adult drops off or collects your child. Where possible, if your child can go to their line independently, please do not enter the playground. If you are entering the playground you should wear a face covering at all times. Please maintain 2 metres distance from all other adults. 
Dogs in the playground - I would also like to remind you that, in accordance with Renfrewshire Council policy, dogs are not permitted within school playgrounds. Even if your dog is on a lead or you are carrying it dogs should not be brought into the playground.
Homework
Thank you for engaging with our online homework this week. We are aware that some families are having difficulty logging onto Glow and changing passwords. We are also supporting children in school to enable them to access homework. Thank you for your patience in this matter.
Catholic Education Week 2020

“Jesus Christ; The Way, The Truth and The Life”
We have had a focus on our faith this week and classes across the school have participated in prayer and reflection. We joined our cluster school, St Anne’s, for virtual Mass on Wednesday and Father David will livestream a special Education Sunday Mass over the weekend. This can be accessed via the Parish website. Many thanks to our primary 7 readers for both Masses this week; Anthony, Georgia, Hollie K, Jacob, Adam, Cayden, Charlotte, Ethan and Brooke.
Reporting to Parents

Written reports will be sent to parents next Friday, 27th November. A comment sheet for your child will be enclosed. Please complete and return this and it will be placed in your child’s Pupil Profile. 

Own Clothes Days

Many thanks to everyone for participating in today’s own clothes day. We will also have an own clothes day next Friday, 27th November. On this date we would ask children bring a donation for SVDP, this can be toiletries, a tin or a donation of your own choice. Our campus partner school, Bargarran primary are also participating in this event.
Christmas
As you maybe aware all classes are now practising for our much anticipated Christmas show. Many thanks to our primary 7 pupils who helped me to put our stage together earlier this week. All rehearsals for the show are in accordance with current guidelines. Where children are singing this has been pre-recorded outdoors and following correct social distancing guidelines. The show will be uploaded to Google classrooms on Friday 11th December and we will also share this with local care homes.
Fund Raising
The Parent Council have decided to run a Christmas Raffle instead of a Christmas 50/50.
 The following amazing prizes can be won:

· Overnight Stay for Two with Breakfast in the Edinburgh Grosvenor

· £50 New Look Gift Card

· Gel manicure and Lash Lift at the Eyebrow Lady Salon, Glasgow

· Bottle of Spirit of Rebellion Spiced Rum

· Bottle of Chivas Regal
 In addition, the Parent Council members will donate some items to make up a children’s and an adult hamper.

Tickets will be £1 but if you buy 5 you get one free.

You can enter via the Parent Council PayPal link or your child can bring entry money in an envelope clearly marked with child’s name and class this will then be passed to the Parent Council.

St Andrew’s Day Holiday
Please note that school will be closed on Monday 30th December for St Andrew’s Day. We will re-open on Tuesday 1st December.
With best wishes for the weekend ahead, 
Lynsey Gardyne Head Teacher
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